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Mission Statement: 
Our number one priority is student 

achievement with high expectations 
being the responsibility of our entire 

school community. 
 

 
 

 

     Home of the Black Bears
                            
    

 
Date: March 31, 2025 

 

 

Dear NCMS Parents/Guardians: 

 

 

 

It is the fourth quarter, and with that comes the final preparations for testing, as well 

as end-of-year events. It is incredible to realize that we are almost at the end of this 

year. The third quarter was filled with many celebrations, such as having a top-ten 

Teacher of the Year finalist (Mrs. McKeown), our girls’ Basketball team winning 

the championship, our band and chorus groups being highly successful at MPAs, 

our Cheerleaders becoming 4th year in a row Champions, placing 2nd in the 

middle/K8 math competition, and Ms. Hawkins winning the Secondary Art Teacher 

of the Year award. As we put the finishing touches on the different reviews for the 

FAST and EOCs, we must ensure that we treat every day with a sense of urgency. 

Everyday matters, which is why attendance is so important for success. We need 

students at school every day, all day so that they can be ready for the FAST PM3 

and the EOCs. Additionally, we are excited for Gradventure, the 8th Grade Awards 

ceremony and dance, PM3 FAST Carnaval, as well as the different concerts and 

athletic events remaining. It has been a fantastic year at NCMS, and we want to 

finish strong! 

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Dr. Francisco Rivera Mieles 
 
 


